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to ascertain whether the agency is im-
plementing the decision of the Com-
mission. If the agency is found not to 
be in compliance with the decision, ef-
forts shall be undertaken to obtain 
compliance. 

(c) Clarification. On behalf of the 
Commission, the Office of Federal Op-
erations may, on its own motion or in 
response to a petition for enforcement 
or in connection with a timely request 
for reconsideration, issue a clarifica-
tion of a prior decision. A clarification 
cannot change the result of a prior de-
cision or enlarge or diminish the relief 
ordered but may further explain the 
meaning or intent of the prior decision. 

(d) Referral to the Commission. Where 
the Director, Office of Federal Oper-
ations, is unable to obtain satisfactory 
compliance with the final decision, the 
Director shall submit appropriate find-
ings and recommendations for enforce-
ment to the Commission, or, as di-
rected by the Commission, refer the 
matter to another appropriate agency. 

(e) Commission notice to show cause. 
The Commission may issue a notice to 
the head of any Federal agency that 
has failed to comply with a decision to 
show cause why there is noncompli-
ance. Such notice may request the 
head of the agency or a representative 
to appear before the Commission or to 
respond to the notice in writing with 
adequate evidence of compliance or 
with compelling reasons for non-com-
pliance. 

(f) Certification to the Office of Special 
Counsel. Where appropriate and pursu-
ant to the terms of a memorandum of 
understanding, the Commission may 
refer the matter to the Office of Spe-
cial Counsel for enforcement action. 

(g) Notification to complainant of com-
pletion of administrative efforts. Where 
the Commission has determined that 
an agency is not complying with a 
prior decision, or where an agency has 
failed or refused to submit any re-
quired report of compliance, the Com-
mission shall notify the complainant of 
the right to file a civil action for en-
forcement of the decision pursuant to 
Title VII, the ADEA, the Equal Pay 
Act or the Rehabilitation Act and to 
seek judicial review of the agency’s re-
fusal to implement the ordered relief 
pursuant to the Administrative Proce-

dure Act, 5 U.S.C. 701 et seq., and the 
mandamus statute, 28 U.S.C. 1361, or to 
commence de novo proceedings pursu-
ant to the appropriate statutes. 

§ 1614.504 Compliance with settlement 
agreements and final action. 

(a) Any settlement agreement know-
ingly and voluntarily agreed to by the 
parties, reached at any stage of the 
complaint process, shall be binding on 
both parties. Final action that has not 
been the subject of an appeal or civil 
action shall be binding on the agency. 
If the complainant believes that the 
agency has failed to comply with the 
terms of a settlement agreement or de-
cision, the complainant shall notify 
the EEO Director, in writing, of the al-
leged noncompliance within 30 days of 
when the complainant knew or should 
have known of the alleged noncompli-
ance. The complainant may request 
that the terms of settlement agree-
ment be specifically implemented or, 
alternatively, that the complaint be re-
instated for further processing from 
the point processing ceased. 

(b) The agency shall resolve the mat-
ter and respond to the complainant, in 
writing. If the agency has not re-
sponded to the complainant, in writing, 
or if the complainant is not satisfied 
with the agency’s attempt to resolve 
the matter, the complainant may ap-
peal to the Commission for a deter-
mination as to whether the agency has 
complied with the terms of the settle-
ment agreement or decision. The com-
plainant may file such an appeal 35 
days after he or she has served the 
agency with the allegations of non-
compliance, but must file an appeal 
within 30 days of his or her receipt of 
an agency’s determination. The com-
plainant must serve a copy of the ap-
peal on the agency and the agency may 
submit a response to the Commission 
within 30 days of receiving notice of 
the appeal. 

(c) Prior to rendering its determina-
tion, the Commission may request that 
parties submit whatever additional in-
formation or documentation it deems 
necessary or may direct that an inves-
tigation or hearing on the matter be 
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conducted. If the Commission deter-
mines that the agency is not in compli-
ance and the noncompliance is not at-
tributable to acts or conduct of the 
complainant, it may order such com-
pliance or it may order that the com-
plaint be reinstated for further proc-
essing from the point processing 
ceased. Allegations that subsequent 
acts of discrimination violate a settle-
ment agreement shall be processed as 
separate complaints under § 1614.106 or 
§ 1614.204, as appropriate, rather than 
under this section. 

[57 FR 12646, Apr. 10, 1992, as amended at 64 
FR 37660, July 12, 1999] 

§ 1614.505 Interim relief. 

(a)(1) When the agency appeals and 
the case involves removal, separation, 
or suspension continuing beyond the 
date of the appeal, and when the ad-
ministrative judge’s decision orders 
retroactive restoration, the agency 
shall comply with the decision to the 
extent of the temporary or conditional 
restoration of the employee to duty 
status in the position specified in the 
decision, pending the outcome of the 
agency appeal. The employee may de-
cline the offer of interim relief. 

(2) Service under the temporary or 
conditional restoration provisions of 
paragraph (a)(1) of this section shall be 
credited toward the completion of a 
probationary or trial period, eligibility 
for a within-grade increase, or the com-
pletion of the service requirement for 
career tenure, if the Commission up-
holds the decision on appeal. Such 
service shall not be credited toward the 
completion of any applicable proba-
tionary or trial period or the comple-
tion of the service requirement for ca-
reer tenure if the Commission reverses 
the decision on appeal. 

(3) When the agency appeals, it may 
delay the payment of any amount, 
other than prospective pay and bene-
fits, ordered to be paid to the com-
plainant until after the appeal is re-
solved. If the agency delays payment of 
any amount pending the outcome of 
the appeal and the resolution of the ap-
peal requires the agency to make the 
payment, then the agency shall pay in-
terest from the date of the original de-
cision until payment is made. 

(4) The agency shall notify the Com-
mission and the employee in writing at 
the same time it appeals that the relief 
it provides is temporary or conditional 
and, if applicable, that it will delay the 
payment of any amounts owed but will 
pay interest as specified in paragraph 
(b)(2) of this section. Failure of the 
agency to provide notification will re-
sult in the dismissal of the agency’s ap-
peal. 

(5) The agency may, by notice to the 
complainant, decline to return the 
complainant to his or her place of em-
ployment if it determines that the re-
turn or presence of the complainant 
will be unduly disruptive to the work 
environment. However, prospective pay 
and benefits must be provided. The de-
termination not to return the com-
plainant to his or her place of employ-
ment is not reviewable. A grant of in-
terim relief does not insulate a com-
plainant from subsequent disciplinary 
or adverse action. 

(b) If the agency files an appeal and 
has not provided required interim re-
lief, the complainant may request dis-
missal of the agency’s appeal. Any such 
request must be filed with the Office of 
Federal Operations within 25 days of 
the date of service of the agency’s ap-
peal. A copy of the request must be 
served on the agency at the same time 
it is filed with EEOC. The agency may 
respond with evidence and argument to 
the complainant’s request to dismiss 
within 15 days of the date of service of 
the request. 

[64 FR 37660, July 12, 1999] 

Subpart F—Matters of General 
Applicability 

§ 1614.601 EEO group statistics. 

(a) Each agency shall establish a sys-
tem to collect and maintain accurate 
employment information on the race, 
national origin, sex and disability of 
its employees. 

(b) Data on race, national origin and 
sex shall be collected by voluntary self- 
identification. If an employee does not 
voluntarily provide the requested in-
formation, the agency shall advise the 
employee of the importance of the data 
and of the agency’s obligation to report 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 14:54 Jul 27, 2010 Jkt 220112 PO 00000 Frm 00305 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Q:\29\29V4 ofr150 PsN: PC150


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-08-28T07:18:36-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




